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VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 

 
The New York Annual 
Conference through 
the grace of God 
embodies the beloved 
community of hope, 
building  
up a healthy body  
of Christ, with  
heart-warmed  
United Methodists  
in mission for the 
transformation of the 
world. 

 
MISSION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 
 

We strive to share 
God’s love by creating 
safe places where all 
are accepted and 
welcomed, connecting 
the needs of people 
to the presence of 
God, and transforming 
the world through 
Christ. 

 

VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH 
OF LAKE 

RONKONKOMA 

We are the church  
at Five Corners 
spreading the  
“Light of Christ” from 
ourselves to  
the community and 
the world. 

 

 
 

Dear Members and Friends of UMC of Lake Ronkonkoma, 
 

        This time of year is a very special time when we begin to 
transition to a season of hope and joy. From the gray days of winter 
come the sunny days of Spring and Summer, with a little bit of 
“April showers” to water the gardens!  I know I am looking forward 
to experiencing the blooming days of Spring with all of you, 
including our Flower Sale.  
 

         As we move into this season of new life, we may be tempted to 
skip the heavier aspects of Holy Week. But there really is no Easter 
without Jesus’ entry into Jerusalem and laying down His life for us. 
Without Jesus’ death, without Jesus’ love, that embraces us and all 
the world, there would be no Resurrection! So I encourage you to 
attend our Maundy Thursday, Good Friday and Palm Sunday 
services to experience the depth of Jesus’ gift to us.  We will have 
communion together on Maundy Thursday and on Palm Sunday 
which falls on the first Sunday of the month this year. We will 
rejoice in the Resurrection on Easter! Take the whole journey! It 
makes Easter Sunday so much more meaningful. 
 

         There are so many ways to join your church family for 
fellowship, fun and inspiration this month, so be sure to look at the 
great programming found in this newsletter. I especially urge you 
to support “Godspell Jr.,” the wonderful production being put on 
by our youth at the end of the month. They have worked so hard on 
the show and they deserve to have a full house! You will come away 
moved by God’s love, I promise you! It is so evident in this show. 
 

          I hope and pray that you and your household are mightily 
blessed in this month when life is renewed all around us. May faith 
and hope, joy and love be renewed in your heart as well! 
 
In Christ’s Service, 
 
 
Pastor Karen Burger    
 

 



 

Lections 

 
April 2 

Palm/Passion Sunday 
 

Palm Service 

Matt 21:1-11 

Ps 118:10-2, 19-29 

(UMH 839)  

Passion Service 

Isa 50:4-9a 

Ps 31:9-16 (UMH 764)  

Phil 2:5-11 

Matt 26:14-27:66 or 

27:11-54 

 
April 9 

Easter Sunday 
 

Acts: 10:34-43 

Ps 118:1-2, 14-24  

(UMH 839) 

Col 3:1-4 

John 20:1-18 or 

Matt 28:1-10 

 
April 16 

2nd Sunday of Easter 
 

Acts 2:14a, 22-32 

Ps 16 (UMH 748)  

1 Pet 1:3-9 

John 20:19-31 

 
April 23 

3rd Sunday of Easter 
 

Acts 2:14a, 36-41 

Ps 116:1-4, 12-19 

 UMH (837)  

1 Pet 1:17-23 

Luke 24:13-35 

 
April 30 

4th Sunday of Easter 
 

Acts 2:42-47 
Ps 23 (UMH 754 or 137) 

1 Pet 2:19-25 
John 10:1-10 
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These names are offered each month.  It is an opportunity to 

extend to our friends and loved ones the love of Christ on 

these special days, and to express our thanks for the gift of 

their presence in our midst. 

If you would like to be on our birthday list, please call the 

church office at (631) 588-5856 and we will gladly add your 

name. 
 
 

    1    Liza Wright 
    3    Andrew Campbell 
    6    Michael Czerw 
    7    Brian Drisgula 
    8    Judith Pfeil 
    9    Victoria Olivotti 
    9    William Otto 
    9    Kara Pearl 
    9    Philip Preddice 
   10   Cayden Robert Otto 
   12   Doris Tschoke 
   13   Richard Wahl 
   17   Megan Schwab 
   17   Miriam Rodriguez 
   17   Keith Bowes 
   17   Charles Duffield 
   22   Diane Drisgula 
   23   Cheryl Alejandro 
   23   Nicolas Tracey 
   24   William Mitchell 
   24   Lisa Eger 
   29   Heather Edwards-Wilson 
   30   Ileana Czerw 

 
 

Stay up to date on happenings by  
visiting our website: 

 

www.umclr.com 



 
Martha’s Place  

 
Thrift Shop 

 
631-981-9749 

 
 

Hours: 
 

Mondays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Tuesdays 

10 am – 2 pm 
 

Fridays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Saturdays 

10 am – 2 pm 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



 

E 
D 
U 
C 
A 
T 
I 
O 
N 
 

Greetings from the Education Work Area,  

 

A blessed Happy Easter to all! Our Children's Choir delighted us with 

their introit and anthem music this past Sunday. They also were very 

lively during the Pastor's children’s message! It is always a pleasure to 

have them join us in the sanctuary for our worship service. Thank you to 

Heather and Pastor for their work and planning with them. Let us not 

forget the good work that continues in their Sunday school classes as 

well. Our wonderful teachers are sharing the stories of Jesus and their 

faith with our young children and youth each week. Thank you to all of 

them!  

 

April begins with Palm Sunday weekend this year. Our men’s group is 

sponsoring a breakfast with the Easter Bunny on Saturday, April 1. Our 

Sunday school will have their traditional Easter Egg Hunt on Palm Sunday. 

Our secondary Sunday school will attend the worship service. There will 

be no Sunday school Easter Sunday. All are invited to attend our Easter 

Sunday family worship service.  

 

Our Youth are working very hard with their advisers, Wendy and Jennie 

and our choir director Heather to present Godspell on Sunday, April 30. 

Tickets are on sale at “UMYouth@UMCLR.com” or see Wendy Duffy on 

Sundays. There will be two performances 1:00P.M and 5:00P.M. Tickets 

are $15.00. This will help cover the cost of the production. Make sure to 

get your tickets soon! It will be a wonderful and exciting performance! 

Let’s all show our support for our Youth Ministry!  

 

We are looking forward to the culmination of two years of study and 

practice for our confirmation class. We will celebrate 8 confirmands 

during our Worship Service on May 21. This will be our first in person 

celebration since our remote classes during Covid. We have many 

wonderful happenings occurring this spring!  

 

Sue Preddice, Education Chair 
 

       

      
 



 
 

Ongoing Missions: 
 

 

The Food Pantry  
is open on the  

1st  & 3rd Tuesday  
of the month  

(except holidays) 
from 3:00 – 5:00 pm 
 

 

 
 
 

Support Groups: 
 

Narcotics Anonymous  
Mondays - 7:00 pm  

Thursdays -7:30 p.m. 
in Fellowship Hall 

 
Alcoholics Anonymous 

Tuesdays – 6:30 &  

8:30 p.m. 

Fridays – 8:00 p.m. 

 

 

Please call our  
church office at  

631-588-5856 for 
further information. 
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  A message from the 

Staff Pastor Parish Relations Committee 
“Encourage one another.” –I Thessalonians 5:11 

 
Here are a few encouraging suggestions: 

 I love you.  Everyone should know they are loved and appreciated; 

 Thank you for the positive impact you are having in our:  lives, 

church, community, etc.; 

 Say Thank you with a smile, a handshake or a hug; 

 A note or email of appreciation; 

 God spoke to me through you this morning; 

 I am bringing a friend to church for the wonderful:  service, dinner, 

concert, play, etc.; 

 Pastor, we trust you; 

 Pastor, that sermon was exactly what I needed to hear today; 

 Pastor, I heard that…volunteer to assist with contacts and visits to 

the homebound, sick or elderly. 

 

And, the greatest encouragement we all can give to the pastor, staff, 

leaders and one another is to be faithful in attendance, generous in giving, 

loving and kind to one another, and active in serving. 

 

Blessings, 

Marilyn Becht, Keith Bowes, Barbara Colucci, Diane June, Cheryle Otto, 

Joan Schmidt, Walter Schroeder, Eileen Torraca, Michael Zukowski, and 

Liza Wright. 

 

 

 

 

“Too often we underestimate the power of a touch, a 

smile, a kind word, a listening ear, an honest 

compliment, or the smallest act of caring, all of 

which have the potential to turn a life around.”  

                                    Leo Buscaglia 
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If you have any concerns or prayer requests, do not 

hesitate to contact the church office and the 
pastor at any time. 
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UMM enjoying a retreat at Camp Quinipet! 
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The flowers on the altar are available to purchase each 
week in honor or in memory of loved ones.  Please call 
the church office at 631-588-5856 to make arrangements.   
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Palm Sunday 
April 2, 2023 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Maundy Thursday 
April 6, 2023 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Good Friday 
April 7, 2023 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Holy Saturday 
April 8, 2023 
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He is Risen! 
April 9, 2023 
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Funny things found in bulletins... 
 

 

The Fasting & Prayer Conference includes meals. 
-------------------------- 

The sermon this morning:  'Jesus Walks on the Water.'  The sermon tonight: 
'Searching for Jesus.' 

-------------------------- 
Ladies, don't forget the rummage sale.  It's a chance to get rid of those things 
not worth keeping around the house.  Bring your husbands. 

-------------------------- 
Remember in prayer the many who are sick of our community.  Smile at 
someone who is hard to love.  Say 'Hell' to someone who doesn't care much 
about you. 

-------------------------- 
Don't let worry kill you off - let the Church help. 

-------------------------- 
Miss Charlene Mason sang 'I will not pass this way again,' giving obvious 
pleasure to the congregation... 

-------------------------- 
For those of you who have children and don't know it, we have a nursery 
downstairs. 

-------------------------- 
Next Thursday there will be tryouts for the choir.  They need all the help they 
can get. 

-------------------------- 
Irving Benson and Jessie Carter were married on October 24 in the church.  So 
ends a friendship that began in their school days. 

-------------------------- 
At the evening service tonight, the sermon topic will be 'What Is Hell?'  Come 
early and listen to our choir practice. 

-------------------------- 
Eight new choir robes are currently needed due to the addition of several new 
members and to the deterioration of some older ones. 



 
 
 


